AS AMENDED ON NOVEMBER 13, 2018
ORDINANCE NO. 2511

AN ORDINANCE OF THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY FOR RENAMING A
PORTION OF NORTH DIVISION STREET TO NOCK WAY.

WHEREAS, the Salisbury Charter, SC11-2, gives the City charge of all public ways in
the City; and

WHEREAS, the northern most section of North Division Street lies between Decatur
Avenuestreet and Priscilla Street, extending 360 feet and is completely disconnected from other
parts of North Division Street by approximately 3,000 feet at the closest point; and

WHEREAS, the City transferred the intervening right-of-way to the State Highway
Administration in the 1930s to build Route 13; and

WHEREAS, the broken and segmented nature of North Division Street causes confusion
amongst drivers navigating to businesses and to the 1955 War Memorial on the isolated portion
of North Division Street; and

WHEREAS, the Nock family has a long history of entrepreneurship and philanthropy in
the Salisbury Community and Nock Insurance Company is located on the isolated portion of
North Division Street; and

WHEREAS, the Nock family owns two of the three private properties on the street
segment; and

WHEREAS, the Department of Infrastructure and Development has determined that there
are no existing street names in the City of Salisbury or Wicomico County that are the same as or
similar to Nock Way; and

WHEREAS, there are three properties utilizing this segment as a street address and the
majority have all given their consent to the name change.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY
OF SALISBURY, MARYLAND that the Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland approves
the renaming the portion of North Division Street extending northerly from Decatur Street
Avenue to Priscilla Street to Nock Way.

BE IT FURTHER ORDAINED that this Ordinance shall take effect immediately upon
the date of its final passage.

THIS ORDINANCE was introduced and read at a meeting of the Council of the City of
Salisbury, MD held on the 13" day of November, 2018, and thereafter, a statement of the
substance of the Ordinance having been published as required by law, was finally passed by the
Council on the 26" day of Novement, 2018.



ATTEST:

CITY CLERK

o
APPZED by methis Z8 dayof AlErsg 2018

)

Jacob TD@K (
MAYQR, City’of Salisbury
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To: Tom Stevenson

From: Sherrell McBride

Subject: Reappointment to the Planning and Zoning Commission
Date: January 16, 2014

— e S — — - e = e

ointed

Mr- Jack Lenox advised the Mayor that Charles R. Dashiell, Jr. is interested in being reapp
to the Planning & Zoning Commission. Attached is his letter of interest, as well as the
Resolution necessary for his reappointment.

Please forward this information on to the City Council sg it may be placed on their agenda for the
next Council meeting. . Please let me know if you have any questions.

Attachment

CC: Mayor Ireton
Jack Lenox

o



BIOGRAPHICAL INFORMATION

CHARLES R. “CHIP” DASHIELL, JR.

Charles R. “Chip” Dashiell, Jr. is a principal in the law firm of Hearne & Bailey, P.A., located in
Downtown Salisbury. He has been a practicing attoerney with that firm since his admission to the
Maryland Bar in 1973. He received his undergraduate and law degrees from Wake Forest
University:

Mr. Dashiell currently serves as. Chairman of the Salisbury-Wicomico Planning & Zoning
Commissian: He served as Vice President of the Wicomico County Council from 2002-2006. He
is a member and’ Treasurer of the Board of Directors, First Shore Federal Savings and Loan
Association. He is former Chair of the Board of Trustees of Wesley College; Past Chair of the
Greater Salisbury Committee, and Past President of the Salisbury Area Chamber of Commerce.
His community involvement has includéd service: on the Board of Salisbury Neighborhood
Housing Service; Central City District Commission; Board of the Community Foundation of the
Eastern Shore; Wor-Wic College Foundation; and the Blood Bank of Delmarva.

Mr. Dashiell is a lifeslong member of Asbury Uhited Methodist Church in Salisbury. He is
married to Ruby B. Dashiell, a retired school psycholggist with the Wicomico County Board of -
Education.
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Jacob R, Day. M: or

From:  Amanda Pollack, P.E., Director of Infrastructure and Development
Date:  October 16, 2018
Re: Ordinance to rename a portion of N. Division St. to “Nock Way”

To: Julia Glanz, City Administrator @Q

Salisbury Department of Infrastructure and Development requests consideration to rename an
isolated portion of North Division Street, extending 360 feet from Decatur Street to Priscilla
Street. The new proposed name is “Nock Way,” a name that carries historical significance as the
Nock Family has a long history of business ownership and philanthropy in the City, and currently,
the family owns two of the three properties on the segment.

The Department of Infrastructure and Development recommends the name change because
drivers unfamiliar with the broken and segmented nature of N. Division at this location are often
confused and find themselves downtown rather than near the War Memorial or one of the three
private properties on that portion of N. Division St. A letter of support from Nock Insurance
Company is attached.

Unless you or the Mayor have further questions, please forward a copy of this memo and the
ordinance to the City Council.

Departiment of Infrasaucture & Development
125 N. Division st =202 salisbury, MD 216501
A0 -546-3170 (fax) HO-316-3107
wwwvsalishury .md



1625 North Division Street

Salisbury, Maryland 21804-3805
RObert W. NOCk 410-749-5595

410-749-3576 Fax

I | INSURANCE AGENCY, INC. wwknockinsarance.com

May 10, 2018

Re: North Division St
To whom it may concern:

| am writing today in regards to the section of North Division St that runs between Priscilla and
Homer St in Salisbury, MD. There are 3 buildings that sit on this section, 2 of them being
buildings that we own. Being cut off from the rest of N Division St, previously by N Salisbury
Bivd and now by a permanent road closure, it has made it very difficult for customers to find
our office. Often times, even GPS will get confused, sending people to the other side of town.
We believe that is no longer makes sense to keep this section as North Division and would be in
full support of a name change. We would also like to make the suggestion of naming the road
Nock Way.

The Nock family has been involved in the Salisbury community for some time. My father and
the founder of our company, Robert Nock, was born and raised in Salisbury. His father, Ernest )
Nock, was the proprietor of Nock Shoes on Main St. His father before him, Ernest | Nock, ran
the Majestic Hotel, also downtown, until it was destroyed by a fire.

After serving in the US Army during the Vietnam War Era, my father returned to Salisbury and
started in the insurance industry. He founded the Nock Insurance Agency in the 70’s, working
first out of our home and then an office on Isabella St. In 1983 he moved to our current
location and we have been here ever since.

The business remains a family business, with both my brother and | working here. We continue
to stay active in the Salisbury Community as well. | am a past president of both the Salisbury
and the Maryland Jaycees and a current member of the Salisbury Chamber Foundation Board,
the Delmarva Red Cross, the 1955 War Memorial Committee, and the American Legion. We
believe strongly in giving back to the surrounding community and encourage all of our
employees to do so as well.

On behalf of all of us at the Nock Insurance Family, we ask that you strongly consider this name
change. Your consideration in this matter is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

G @h\
ily F. Nock
President

Auto © Home ® Business ® Life ® Health



